Joint Committee on the Constitutional Amendment on Children – TUI Comment
Following a request for written submissions to the Joint Committee on the Constitutional Amendment on Children the Teachers’ Unions of Ireland (TUI) made the following observations.   

The Teachers’ Unions of Ireland (TUI) supports any initiative that seeks to ensure that the natural and imprescriptible rights of all children are acknowledged and affirmed. As children are among the most vulnerable in society it is essential their general welfare is protected and improved.  However, the union considers that the pursuit of childrens’ rights must be balanced with the rights of teachers and others working with children or young people. 

In particular the TUI believes that provisions for the ‘collection and exchange of information relating to the endangerment, sexual exploitation or sexual abuse, or risk thereof, of children or other persons’ must balance the rights of teachers and other professionals with the natural rights of children in a fair and just manner.  For example, it would be untenable if: 

· teacher’s privacy and personal details could be interrogated inappropriately 

· specific information about individual teachers irrelevant to their teaching function or to the safety of children could be subject to public surveillance or scrutiny e.g. information in respect of general lifestyle, minor offences such as road traffic offences   

· specific information about individual teachers irrelevant to their teaching or to the safety of children could be deemed transferable to regulatory bodies such as The Teaching Council based purely on the subjective interpretation of management or members of the public

Therefore, the union requires that ‘soft information’ be defined as exclusively comprising information that is already held on Garda records and as such should only be available through the Gardai.  Discussions on this issue are currently underway between the teacher unions, the Teaching Council and other relevant agencies.   

In addition, if teachers are to be party to the exchange or compilation of information related to the risk or actual occurrence of child sexual abuse there must be rigorous guidelines to support the process and their confidentiality must be appropriately protected. Accordingly, the TUI acknowledges that the exchange of information about children by teachers is bound by the Child Protection Guidelines issued by the Department of Education and Science.  

The TUI believes that the Joint Committee should give them due considerations to the above issues as part of its deliberations.  Finally, it would be happy to meet with members of the Joint Committee to discuss these and others issues that may arise as a result of work of the Committee in more detail.  

Further clarification can be provided by Bernie Judge, Education and Research Officer (bjudge@tui.ie). 
